
 
 

 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF WASTEWATER CHANGE PETITION WW0082 

 
COUNTY: Mendocino      STREAM SYSTEM: Russian River 
 
The City of Ukiah has filed a wastewater change petition with the State Water Resources 
Control Board pursuant to Water Code section 1211.  The petition seeks authorization to 
change the purpose of use and place of use of treated wastewater discharged from the Ukiah 
Wastewater Treatment Plant.  The subject treated wastewater would be redirected to offset 
water demands for irrigation and frost protection use within the Ukiah Valley and reduce treated 
wastewater discharges to the Russian River.  The Petition includes a table identifying the 
projected estimates of changes to discharge rates.  

Summary of Wastewater Discharge and Proposed Changes: 
Receiving Water: Russian River 
Point of Discharge: Present: Existing outfall at NAD 83, Zone 2, North 2,169,723 feet and 

East 6,225,923 feet, being within projected Section 33, T15N,  R12W, 
MDB&M 
Proposed: No change 

Maximum rate of 
discharge: 

Present: Not to exceed 1% of the flow of the Russian River measured 
at USGS gage 11462500 (Russian River Near Hopland) 
Proposed: No change 

Purpose of Use: Present: None 
Proposed: Irrigation and frost protection 

Place of Use: Present: None 
Proposed: Approximately 987 acres of existing agricultural and urban 
landscape irrigation lands within the Ukiah Valley 

Season: October 1 through May 14 of the succeeding year 

More information regarding this petition is available at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/petitions/20
15.shtml  

Any interested person may file a written protest against this petition. (Wat. Code, § 1703.1.)  
Any correspondence directed to the Petitioner should be mailed to:  City of Ukiah, c/o Jarod 
Thiele, 300 Seminary Avenue, Ukiah, CA 95482 or via email to JThiele@cityofukiah.com.  

Protest submittal information is available at: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/docs/protest
submittalinfo.pdf    

Protests must be received by the Division of Water Rights by 4:30 p.m. on May 22, 2015. 

Darren Tran is the staff person presently assigned to this matter, and he can be reached at 
(916) 341-5388 or by email at Darren.Tran@waterboards.ca.gov.  Written correspondence or 
inquiries should be addressed as follows: State Water Resources Control Board, Division of 
Water Rights, Attn: Darren Tran, P.O. Box 2000, Sacramento, CA  95812-2000.   

Date of Notice:  April 7, 2015 
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